
 

 
Lake Arrowhead Municipal Advisory Council 

385 North Arrowhead Ave. 5th floor,  
San Bernardino CA 92415-0110 

(909) 387-4833 
 

Meeting Minutes  
Date/Time: February 5, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. 

Fire Station 91 
 Lake Arrowhead, CA 

  
MAC Members Present: 
Scott L. Rindenow: Chairperson 
Voni Saxbury: Vice Chair 
Duane Banner: Council Member 
David Caine: Council Member  
Ken Stowe: Council Member  
 
MAC Members Not Present:  
 
County staff in attendance: 
Second District Representative Lewis Murray 
 
1.0     Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Scott L. Rindenow at 6:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
2.0     Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the January 8, 2015 LAMAC meeting were approved: 
Motion: Banner, Second: Stowe.  Approved: 5/0/0  
 
3.0   Community Input 
 
4.0   Supervisor’s Report: Murray announced that Supervisor Ramos is now Chair of the Board of 
Supervisors. There were a total of 19 reappointments to advisory committees in the mountain 
communities.  
 
5.0     Community Updates:  
Sky Park at Santa’s Village: Bill Johnson gave a presentation regarding his progress on the Sky Park 
Project. He is hoping to open by August 1, 2015. 
 
Lake Arrowhead Communities Chamber of Commerce: Polly Sauer announced that the LACCC 
Government Affairs Committee voted to make the Sky Park project an issue of community importance.  
 
6.0     Government Updates 
County Fire: Gary McCord: Remodeling of Fire Station 91 in just about complete. Crest Forest 
Annexation is about complete. The Polar Rotary Plunge is this Saturday. Ron Walls will be jumping in 
the lake.  
Cal Fire: Jeff Veik discussed that they have two new Battalion Chiefs on the mountain. Cal Fire has 



 

been doing extensive training and maintence. The Pilot Rock crews are doing maintence projects. 
Several grant applications are in the process. Weather has been very dry and we still have wildfire 
concerns. Fire season may open up early.  
 
CHP: Sgt Salinas gave an update related to the City of Big Bear doing a traffic study related to winter 
traffic impacted by skiing and other winter activities. 
 
 
7.0      Old Business:  
a. Update of Short Term Rental Ad Hoc Committee: Caine and Saxbury gave an update regarding 
short term rentals. 
 
8.0 New Business:  
A motion was made to write a letter of support from the Lake Arrowhead MAC.  
Motion: Saxbury, Second: Banner, Approved 5/0/0 

       
9.0     Announcements and Future Agenda Items, and schedule 
Next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 5, 2015, 6:00 pm at Fire Station 91 in Lake Arrowhead. 

    
10.0     Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:28 pm. 
 
*Comments made by members of the public are representative of their views and opinions only. 
Claims and assertions made during Public Comment are accepted without regard to accuracy and are 
accepted in accordance with Public Comment rules as outlined in state law. Statements made by the 
public during Lake Arrowhead Municipal Advisory Council (MAC) meetings do not necessarily reflect 
the views or opinions of individual MAC members or the council as a whole.  

 

 
_________________________________Date:_______________ 
 
Scott L. Rindenow, Chairman 


